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OCTOBER
MEMORY VERSE D

s
“But this I say, He

which soweth Zparingly |OO|OO'OO|O0.00'OOlO O
shall reap also sparingly:
and he which soweth
bountifully shall reap
also bountifully.”

~2 Corinthians 9:6, KJV

Individually wrapped candy needed.
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From my heart to yours:

Special Sunday Worship Experiences

During October we will have several
special worship experiences. On Sunday morning,
October 6, the McNeill Family Singers will be
back with us. The Sanctuary and Celebration
Services will be combined so we all can enjoy the
wonderful music of this talented family. From
praise and worship, to country gospel, to the
great hymns of our faith—we will all will be
blessed by this family. A love offering will be
taken for the McNeills.

On Sunday night, October 6, our service will be
dedicated to the installation and ordination of
Deacon Servants. Dale Clancy, Tony Gaston,
Kendall Gilmer and Jimmy Payne will be installed
for three year terms. Terry Anderson and
Wendell Moffitt will be ordained. You will want
to be present for this moving, worship time.

Sunday Morning Worship on October 13 will
center on the Lord's Supper. At BRBC the Lord's
Supper is not tacked on to a sermon, but is the
focus of our worship “as we proclaim the Lord's
death until He comes.” Examine yourself and
pr'ep|ar'e your heart to commune at the Lord's
Table.

On Sunday morning, October 20, we will have a
Christian stewardship emphasis. Preparations are
being made for our 2020 Church Budget. Dr.
Ernest Desoto, our new Associational Missionary
for Central Baptist Association, will be our
preacher. Ernest is a graduate of Ouachita and
two of our Southern Baptist seminaries. Prior to
coming to serve with us, he was Pastor of First
Baptist Church, Sheridan and Associational
Missionary for Liberty Baptist Association in

El Dorado.

Dedication of Office Building/Renovation

Our new Office Building is being occupied, and
your staff is grateful for the convenient,
functional space. Meanwhile, work continues at
a rapid pace on the renovation of the old office
space. Walls have been torn down, furnishings
moved, and dumpsters filled with debris. Cur-
rently, painters are hard at work. This will be
followed by the new flooring to be installed. We
have continued the colors and flooring from the
new building into the older attached building, so
that the two buildings will look the same. The
renovation will include a new church parlor, an
attractive gathering place, provided by one of
our families. A special group of guys in the
church have put in countless hours doing the
hard labor required. You know who you are: and
we will recognize you later.

The good news is that we have built the new
building and accomplished the renovation of the
older space debt free. Your faithfulness and
generosity have made this possible. To God be
the glory! The date for our Dedication of the
buildings is Sunday, November 24. Dr. Don
Moore, former Executive Director of the
Arkansas Baptist Convention, and former interim
pastor of BRBC, will be our featured speaker.

On a Lighter Note

There was a housepainter who was always look-
ing for a way to save a few bucks, so he often
would thin his paint to make it go further. One
day, a church decided to do a major renovation,
and this painter put in a bid. He got the job
because his price was so competitive.

Just as he was finishing the job, the painter
was up on a scaffold when suddenly there was a
violent clap of thunder. The sky opened and rain
poured down, washing the watery paint off the
church and knocking the painter to the ground,
surrounded by puddles of thinned, useless paint.

Fearing this was adiudgmenf from God, the
painter, shaken and humbled, got on his knees
and cried, “"Forgive me, Lord! What should I
do?” And out of the clapping thunder came a
mighty voice: “Repaint! Repaint and thin no
morel”

I'm sure there is a lesson in this story some-
where!

~Your pastor,

Jon Stubblefield

Attendance & Finances

Bible Study Sun AM  Sun PM Wed.
8/04/19 148 200 125 46
8/14/19 156 196 74 68
8/18/19 160 200 88 88
8/28/19 160 173 100 90

AUGUST BUDGET RECEIPTS: $42,148.70
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1—Robert Maynard
3—Linda Diefenbach
5—James Roberts
6—Mary Lee Willis
6—TJ Wyatt
10—Frances Baugh
11—Dolly Goslin
14—Kathryn Hord
14—Matthew Huff
14—Carolyn Williams
15—1Justice Cole
15—Linda Jackson
15—Doyle Maricle
15—Scott Sparrenberger
16—Walt Chavis
19—Keith Friederich
19—Abraham Hernandez
19—Gerald Huddleston
22—Ron Kunath
22—FEthan Nussman
22—George Shrader
24—Jolley Baugh
24—Dennis Russell
26—Merry Garrett
27—Dick Fulton
28—Roland Garrett
29—Dale Deain

o
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7—Jacob and Janet Gilmer
11—Bruce and Jean Eskew
12—Dale and Shella Clancy
15—Richard and Joan McMurry
20—Robert and Mary Ellen Pickinpaugh
26—Tom and Betty Belin

Thank you to ALL who helped make Meals on
Wheels a success this year. We drove about 50
miles each day and delivered 22-25 meals inside
the Village. A very special Thank You to the youth
who helped me. Aiden, Jordan and Kyan Deen and
Terry Anderson put a lot of smiles on the faces of
Seniors when they saw youth bringing meals. Thank
you to the parents for allowing them to ride with
me. We're excited for next August.

God Bless,
Carolyn Moffitt

OCTOBER
SUGGESTIONS

Supplies
=l oW

(writing pads/paper, solar calculators,
small picture books)
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Ladies Day Out

BRA ._
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FOUNDATION

On November 2 our Youth and Sponsors will FRIDAY/ OCTOBER 4
travel to see the Arkansas Razorbacks play 10:00 AM —2:00 PM

the Mississippi State Bulldogs in Fayetteuville.
Thanks to The Brandon Burlsworth Foundation, JOIN US IN THE YOUTH ROOM

this will be their second trip and if last year is

any indication, they will have a wonderful time. FOR FELLOWSHIP, FOOD, AND
Game time has not been announced yet so FUN. BRING A FRIEND.

watch for further details.

MCNEILLS IN CONCERT
OCTORBER 6
COMBINED MORNING SERVICES

The McNeills are a Gospel Group with some of the cutest little backup singers in Texas-
their 10 children. With a family of 12 (ages 52 to 6), the group has been garnering attention
across the country for their unique lineup.

Dad Chris and Mom Michelle (both former members of Duane Blakley's youth choir in
Garland, TX) and Landon, the oldest son, and Caylie, the oldest daughter, make up the main
group but ALL the McNeills share their exceptional talents.

A love offering will be taken for their ministry.
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What Is New?
The Hallway Art Gallery

The member artists of Barcelona Road Baptist Church are ministering to the
congregation by providing their fine art works for display in our new Administration
Building.

At this time, we have eight creative member artists enhancing our hallway walls
with their family-friendly art.

The following artists have a variety of talents on display:
1. Joe Coker—Photographs

Gwen Dallas—Acrylic Painting

Dianne Latiolais—Designer Quilts

Brenda Moore—Porcelain Artist

Jackie Stubblefield—Qil Painting

Joanne Kunath—Different Mediums

Ralph Felder—Drawing

Susan Felder—Photographs

NSO N

If any other members would like to submit fine art for consideration, please
contact Joanne Kunath at 501-226-5844.

We invite you to stop by the new building any time during office hours and see
the Hallway Gallery.
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OCTOBER 17, 6:00 PM

The speaker at the next meeting of the
Men's Fellowship in the Fellowship Hall will
be our own Robert Maynard.

Robert began his career as a police officer
with the Fort Worth, Texas, police force.
Over the next forty years Robert spent
time in several divisions of the force, in-
cluding Patrol Officer with the Radio Patrol
Division, working radar, investigating car
and motorcycle accidents, patrolling the
freeways, and investigating fatalities. In
1979, Robert was assigned to the Traffic
Division as a Hit and Run Investigator.

Due to his outstanding ability as a fatality
investigator, Robert was able to attend
numerous Accident and Fatality training
courses. These included Advanced Accident
Investigation and the investigations involv-
ing 18 wheelers, pedestrians, pedal cyclists,
buses, trains, reconstruction, and motorcy-
cle accidents. Robert investigated acci-
dents involving over 500 fatalities.

While working one accident with Fort
Worth Police Force, Robert was struck by
a hit and run driver that resulted in his
spending 47 days in the hospital and in a
cast from the waist down two and a half
years. After leaving the police force, Rob-
ert was a Principal Investigator for the
Progressive Insurance Company. Currently,
he serves as an investigator for Justin
Minton, Attorney.

Robert and his beloved wife, Dottie
(deceased in 2017), moved to the Village in
1999. Robert joined BRBC in 2017 and is a
member of the New Horizons Sunday
School Class.

Men are encouraged to attend and, if so
desired, bring visitors. Pizza will be served
at 6:00 p.m.

M

Central Baptist Association
928 W. South Street

Benton, AR 72015

MONTH OF
OCTOBER

October is designated as the food drive
month for the Central Baptist Association.
Baskets will be taken to the Dixsonville and
Hispanic communities and to "The Vine and
the Branches" ministry.

The following is a list of foods they need:
Canned Corn
Stuffing Mix
Canned Green Beans
Corn Bread Mix
Canned Green Peas
Cake Mix
Canned Yams
Cake Icing (Little tub)
Canned Fruit
11b. Bags of Rice
Cranberry Sauce
11b. Bags of Pinto Beans
Peanut Butter
Lg. Paper Grocery Bags

ONLY the items listed are needed so that all
baskets packed will contain the same items.

There will be a red plastic box in the hall
leading to the Fellowship Hall.

Collections will end on Sunday, October 27th.
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Are you a faithful reader of Brenda Miles' "Miles of Memories"” column in the Hot Springs
Village Voice? Well, did you know that Brenda and her husband Freemon are members of
Barcelona Road Baptist Church?

288 Brenda has written two books, "Saturday Night/Dixie Dog it o
Delights" and "Miles of Memories"”, both of which are available
in our church library (and from Amazon.com). They will be
featured in the library for the month of October. Other books
- by BRBC authors are in the book shelf across from the librar-

~ ian's desk.

Brenda and Freemon are both from Arkansas, but spent their working life in Texas. Brenda
taught Senior English in Houston for 13 years and ‘rﬁen moved into real estate, where she
worked for one of the top independent real estate agencies. She later specialized in reloca-
tion real estate for large companies, including many oil companies as well as Compaq Computer,
when they moved their headquarters to Houston.

Freemon retired from Southwestern Bell Telephone Company in 1991. Brenda continued work-
ing until 1995, at which time they moved to the Austin area. Needing something to do and
having always loved to write, Brenda wrote books which she sent out for publishing. Later, she
decided to try her hand at writing columns. And aren't we glad she did! She contacted the
local newspaper and was able to get an interview with the editor. At first, he told her that
they didn't have the funds for another column, but after she persuaded him to read the col-
umn she had written, he hired her on the spot!

Brenda had kept in touch with 31 of her former students, many of whom had been reading her
columns. When one heard she was moving to the Village, he contacted another former student,
now the head of Stevens Media, and he paved the way for her to start writing for the Voicel!

Brenda answers each and every email she receives and would love to hear from you at bren-
star@att.net.

Don't forget that our library has Westerns, History, Politics, Mysteries, Devotionals, Cook-
books, Christian Living, and many other types of books, as well as a nice selection of DVDs!
Also, we have greeting cards for sale for just 25¢ each (birthday, thinking of you, Christmas,
etc.). These are located in the back library room and there is a small box where you can
deposit your payment. Any proceeds will be added to the library fund.

~Kay Dierks, Librarian



"By the Cross We Care,
One Person At a Time"

Barcelona Road Baptist Church
390 Barcelona Road

Hot Springs Village, AR 71909
Telephone: 501-922-0692
Fax: 501-922-4462

Prayer Line: 501-922-6436
Email: brbc3@att.net

Church Staff:

Pastor: Dr. Jon M. Stubblefield—922-8746

Associate Pastor: Willard Zeiser—501-837-3626
Minister of Music: Duane Blakley—915-0504

Youth Minister: David Robinson—915-8039

Children’s Ministry Director: Ann Webb—501-802-1346

The Barcelona Banner is published monthly to
keep members informed about programs of
the church and to report news about its
members.

Deadline for articles is the
fifteenth of each month.

You may e-mail your articles to
brbc3office@att.net or bring to the
church office.

Non-profit
Organization
U S POSTAGE PAID
Permit No. 413
Hot Springs, AR 71901

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

If you are moving, have an email or phone number change, please contact the church office so your records
can be changed. The church has to pay for each returned Banner.

Schedule of Services:

Sunday Services:

Sunday School - 9:30 AM
Sanctuary Worship Service - 10:30 AM
Celebration Worship Service - 10:30 AM
Youth - 5:15 PM
Evening Worship - 6:00 PM
Wednesday Evening:

All Stars/Youth - 4:45 PM
(During school year)

Prayer Service - 6:00 PM
Choir Rehearsal - 6:55 PM

Church e-mail addresses

General brbc3@att.net

Jon Stubblefield brbc3pastor@att.net
Willard Zeiser wazjbz@yahoo.com
Duane Blakley brbc3music@att.net
Ann Webb brbc3children@att.net
David Robinson brbc3youth@att.net
Betty Belin brbc3finance@att.net
Barbara Fuquay brbc3office@att.net
Bulletins/Banner brbc3office@att.net

www.brbchsv.org

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS:
Monday through Thursday 8:30 am—4:30 pm
Friday 8:30 am—3:00 pm




